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Forest Service Expands Foothills Trails

The new Sandia Foothills Trail #365
has now been flagged, staked, and meas-
ured, and construction on the first por-
tion of the trail from Cedar Hill Rd. south
toSimms ParkRd. is expected to begin in
the near future.

This new trail is part of a comprehen-
sive Foothills Trail System that is being
developed in answer to demand from the
Sandia Heights community, along with
City and County residents, for a well
developed and more accessible trail sys-
tem in the national forest for hiking,
horse use, and mountain bikes.

The trail’s design and location are the
culmination of aseries of meetings begin-
ninginJune, 1990 with the Sandia Ranger
District ofthe U.S. ForestService, Sandia
Heights Homeowners Association, San-
dia Peak Tram Co., and Sandia Heights
residents whose property borders on
national forest land. Two public meet-
ings were held in August, 1990 to get
input on the proposed trails -- one at the
District 5 County Fire Department espe-
cially for Sandia Heights
residents whose property
borders on national for-
est land and one at the
Elena Gallegos Picnic
Area for other Sandia
Heights residents and the
general public.

Input from Sandia
Heights residents resulted in the trail
being moved as far as possible from resi-
dences while still avoiding encroachment
on the wilderness area. When completed
in 1992, the trail will continue southward
to the new Embudito Trailhead in Glen-
wood Hills. The Albuquerque Academy
hasagreed togrant public traileasements

from the trailhead to the Embudito Trail
and north to the national forest.

Primary objectives of the new trail
system include:

- Develop opportunities for trail uses
such as hiking and mountain biking
in non-wilderness areas,

- Encourage use of developed system
trails to reduce environmental im-
pacts on non-trailed areas.

- Reduce proliferation of unauthor-
ized user trails and help eliminate
illegal trespass across private

property.

- Establish logical connections within
existing trail networks.

- Distribute users among several entry
points and trails to reduce impacts at
any one trailhead or trail segment.

Access from South Sandia Heights to
the new trail and to the
national forest is pro-
vided only at the east end
of Cedar Hill Rd. and at
the east end of Simms
Park Rd. No other pos-
sible entry points from
Sandia Heights South
into the national forest
were platted on the San-
dia Heights Master Plan which was filed
with the Countyin 1976 (revised 1980 and
1988), and all lots bordering on the na-
tional forest have now been sold.

Sandia Heights residentsare reminded
that crossing private propertyto enter the

Continued on page 13

Developers Revise Plans
For Primrose Pointe

Primrose Pointe subdivision develop-
ers, S&S Associates, shared some of their
revised plans for the development of a
large chunk of North Albuquerque Acres
with the North Albuguerque Sandia
Heights Coalition (NASHC) of home-
owners on July 19.

S&S’s original plans called for 416
homes just west of Tennyson and the Los
Altos de Sandia subdivision on the west
side of Tramway. After the Bernalillo
County Commission rejected the plan,
S&S scaled back to 298 homes and
changed other major pieces of the origi-
nal plan.

Nevertheless, several aspects of the
plan have yet to be finalized before S&S
can go back to the County, according to
Bob Williams, coalition member and
former SHHA Director in charge of New
Development who attended the meeting.
Among those issues are the implications
of Primrose Pointe being hooked up to
the City sewer system and how the de-
veloment is planning to handle flood
requirements of the Albuquerque Met-
ropolitan Flood Control Authority
(AMAFCA).

The issue of what street lighting will be
required by the County Sheriff is also
unsettled, Williams says. Housing den-
sity, lighting, and the potential for road
congestion were among the primary
concerns the homeowners’ expressed
with the first plan.

A meeting between the developers and
AMAFCA was scheduled for late July,
and a coalition meeting is being planned
for late August. Call Mary Beth Libbey,
SHHA'’s newly-elected Director of New
Development, at 298-8623 if you're inter-
ested in attending the coalition meeting
tentatively scheduled for August 22.

Sindia Heights Homeowness hboeiation
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The GRIT welcomes brief, original letters concerning current topics of interest to Sandia Heights'
residents. Letters pust include full oame and signature of the author, address, aad telephone number
(though these can be omitted from the published copy, if requested). The newsletter staff reserves
the right to edit or condense any letter, Opinions expressed ia "Gritty Letters” are the opinions of
the letter writer(s) and are not necessarily shared by the SHEA Board or the pewsletter staff.

Speed Limit Issues

I have read in The GRIT that the speed
limit throughout Sandia Heights is 15
mph, and that the purpose of the speed
limit is safety. It has been my observation
that the residents of Sandia Heights uni-
formly ignore this speed limit. Why is
this? I personallybelieve that it is because
the speedlimit is not reasonable. The only
places outside of Sandia Heights that are
marked with 15 mph speed limits are
school zones, trailer courts, parking lots,
dangerous curves, and some small resi-
dential areas that have many small chil-
dren playing on and around the streets.
The roads in Sandia Heights, taken as a
whole, donot fit any of these descriptions.

There is a price to be paid for posting
unreasonable speed limits (and then ig-
noring them) that goes beyond the price
of an occasional speeding ticket. First the
primary purpose of the law, safety, is
defeated. Second, respect for the traffic
laws of the community is lost. Third, and
of equal concern to me, we begin teaching
our youth at a very young age that not all
laws need to be obeyed...

...It is time to reconsider the 15 mph
speed limit and look at other options that
might serve to make Sandia Heights a
safer community. Let’s set the speed
limits so that the majority of the residents
would agree that they are reasonable. My
personal proposal is to set the overall
speedlimit at 25 mph and mark dangerous
curves, intersections, and driveways with
appropriate reduced speed limits and
caution signs. Also, I would propose
posting yield signs, where appropriate,
instead of using stop signs everywhere.

Rance Edmunds

Message To Pet Owners

Something has to be done about this
persistent problem: Animals pooping on
private property and, in my case, around
the perimeter of the townhouse.

I live in 795-E Tramway Lane, an end
unit that is easily accessible to anyone
taking a short cut through our property.
When I returned from my vacation in
June...I was flabbergasted by the smecll
and large amount of animal poop around
my townhouse -- the largest piles around
the patio wall. T had the unpleasant task
of cleaning the whole arca-- awhole gar-
bage bag full.

I love animals, but human beings have
to accept responsibility for their animals’
behavior. The least the (pet) owncrs
should do is carry a bag and scooper to
pick up after their pets.

Florentine Radziewicz

Solution For Pet Owners?

The problem of dog droppings along
our streets is becoming very NASTY
when you’re out for a walk. Maybe pet
owners should consider the following
which 1 clipped recently from an Al-
buquerque newspaper:

Most of the world long ago learned iis
lessons about open sewers: Theyre
nasty and canspread disease. But we still
tolerate “opensewers” of asort when we
permit pets to unburden themselves out
of doors.

A Santa Fe city councilor, Frank
Montano, is looking at a way to get
owners voluntarily to clean up after their
pets. He’s checking out a disposable
biodegradable, self-contained and seclf-
sealing product that can scoop up poop
and help keep parks and streets clean...

Bemie Mechenbier
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Recycling Saturdays for the next three months are August 24, September 28, and October 26 from 9 a.m. to 12
noon at the Quail Run Center, 12700 San Rafael (see recyclables list on page 14).

There will be no refuse collection on Monday, September 2, 1991, Labor Day. Refuse will be collected the
following day.

On the topic of refuse, the dumpster behind the Circle K is the private property of the Circle K Corporation.
Individuals caught using this dumpster can be fined up to $250.

Please observe the posted speed limits in Sandia Heights for the safety and protection of people and wildlife.
Besides the usual proliferation of bikers, joggers, and wildlife, several deer have recently been spotted crossing
the community’s streets in the vicinity of Black Bear Rd.

Due to space constraints in this issue of The GRIT, we were unable to publish Helen Moncure’s Stargazers
Guide. If you would like to receive a free copy of the Summer star chart, along with tips for August stargazing,
call the SHHA office (275-9112). 1f the phone machine answers, simply state you want the Stargazers Guide
and leave your name and address.

Despite the seemingly unlimited supply of rock in Sandia Heights, it is unlawful to remove rocks from vacant
lots, drainage casements/arroyos, and County rights of way. Even rocks are someone’s property -- usually
individual property owners, the County, or the Albuquerque Metropolitan Flood Control Authority -- and
frequently play an important role in control of soil erosion.

The Sandia Peak Utility Co. recently was awarded the Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) prestigious
Environmental Excellence Award for their commitment to compliance with the Safe Drinking Water Act
throughoutstanding operations and maintenance practices. Congratulations toManager Bill Baker, Operations
Manager Cleve Matthews, and all the employees of the Sandia Peak Utility Co. Sandia Heights residents are
the real winners as the recipients of clean, safe drinking water.

The second annual County Volunteer Fire Department District 5 Garage Sale is scheduled for Fri.-Sat., Sept.
20-21 at the fire station on Paseo del Norte. Donations are now being accepted at the fire station. Or you may
call Kathie Williams (275-0112) or the station’s non-emergency number (293-4275) to arrange for a pickup at
your residence.

Newly elected Director of SHHA Parks & Recreation Ed Whitten reminds members that the SHHA has
equipment for baseball, softball, soccer, basketball and horseshoes that can be checked out for use at Sandia

Heights Park. Call Ed at 296-1884 to make arrangements to pick up the equipment or to discuss other park-
related matters.

Residents of Sandia Heights South-Unit 15 should mark their calendars on August 15 at 7:00 p.m. for a meeting
with Jones Intercable to discuss options and possibilities for bringing cable service to this area of Sandia Heights.
The meeting will be held at the County fire station on Paseo del Norte, 11700 Paseo del Norte NE. Unit 15
residents will receive further information in the mail in the near future.
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"THE GRIT"
ADVERTISING RATES

Non-commercial ads (baby sitting. house sitting. etc.) FREE
to members of the Sandia Heights Homeowners Association.

Business card size - $35 per three (3) issues

Commercial ads -

minimum of $35 per 1/4 page
(865 per half-page. $125 per full-page)

ALL ADS MUST BE CAMERA-READY AND CORRECTLY SIZED*

PAYMENT MUST ACCOMPANY ALL COMMERCIAL ADS

*Advertising Artwork and Layout Service Available - Call 247-4011

AR et

Deadline for the
November "Grit"

The deadline for submitting ads or
information for the November issue of
The GRIT is Tuesday, October 15, 1991.
Please submit all materials to Sherry
Lombana, 14201 Encantado Rd. NE,
Albuquerque, NM 87123, 275-9112.

"Grit" Circulation

This issue of The Grit was mailed to the
1088 members of the Sandia Heights
Homeowners Association,

MAX SANCHEZ...
YOUR BEST CHOICE

Sandia Heights has a superior alternative
to ordinary real estate sales. Max Sanchez,
consistently one of Albuquerque’s top ten
producers, teamed with the renowned H.
Parnegg Realty, offers you Real Estate
expertise and years of experience.

Max Sanchez lives in Sandia Heights, loves Sandia Heights, and
knows the territory like it was his backyard — because it is his
backyard. For professional service and fast, award-winning results

Max Sanchez, MBA "‘“‘“.
Associate Broker =

call Max when you buy or sell in Sandia Heights.
Max Sanchez is the Sandia Heights Specialist

H. PARNEGG

e REALTY INC

SINCE 1955

Office: 880-2211

INC Residence: 293-8118

From The Desk Of Chief 5

Once again, there is an obvious need to
emphasize the importance of promi-
nently and properly displaying your ad-
dress on your home.

Asltravelaround SandiaHeights, Isee
many homes where the house numbers
are not easily visible and, in some cases,
are even non-cxistent. If the time ever
comes that the fire department or other
emergency services are needed at your
residence and the address can not be
located, then valuable time will be lost --
time that could result in loss of property
or a life.

House numbers should be displayed in

averyopen area that is easily visible from
the street. Numbers should be at least
four inches (4") high and white or light in
color so they can be read at night. If you
use your mail box riser post, the house
numbers should be placed on both sides
of the post so identification can be made
from either approach.

Residents who live back from the street
a considerable distance and wish to have
house numbers displayed only on the
house itself, should utilize six inch (6")
numbers.

Clark “Sparkie” Speakman, Fire Chief

CVED District #5

Holiday Bazaar Offers
Fun and Profit

The first organizational meeting for
the 1991 SHHA Holiday Craft Bazaar is
scheduled for Wed., August 28 at 7:30
p.m. at the home of Lucy Russell, 618
Cedar Hill Rd.

The bazaar, sponsored annually by the
Sandia Heights Homeowners Associa-
tion, will be held on Sunday, November
10 at the fire station on Paseo del Norte.
A percentage of the bazaar’s proceeds is
donated each year to the District 5
County Volunteer Fire Department.

Artists and crafters in all areas are
urged to participate in this event, which
will be publicized throughout the City.
Participants must be residents of either
Sandia Heights or North Albuquerque
Acrcs and may sell only personally hand-
crafted items. For the first time this vear,
the bazaar also will be selling home-
baked goods such as cakes, pies, breads,
preserves, etc.

Artists, craftsmen, bakers, etc. inter-
ested in selling their work and persons
willing to donate a little time may contact
one of the following persons to sign up or
to get more information: Rab Freeman,
General Chairman, 296-2977, Lucy
Russell, Artists/Crafters, 294-3583; Jo
Cheney, Baked Goods, 293-2516; Jaya
Narayanamurti, Baked Goods, 299-8199;
Jane Stabler, Hospitality, 298-8525.

P



The Fuller Brush Company
"The Qriginal Home Care Experts”

g BAUBSH g 4
COMPANY

eReliable Products Calltoday for your FREE

ePersonal Service Catalog and FREE Giff!
*Home Delivery 298-2849

eMonthly Specials (leave message with
«MORE than Brushes! phone # or address)

Susan Pinkerton, Independent Distributor
(Sandia Heights Resident)
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for FULL SERVICE TRAVEL planning

in your own home

call a
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FIREWOOD - PINON - CEDAR

Serving Sandia Heights
for 10 Years

Delivered and Stacked
Doug Fischer
294-4418

9101 Lynx Loop NE

Do You Want Beautiful, Stylish,
Classic Clothes?

Expetience ‘“The Art of Dressing Well”
Select from the colorful, versatile, unique
DONCASTER FALL COLLECTION
Shown by private appointment
Audrey Gray, Fashion Consultant
Please call 2898-0430
Fall Trunk Show—August 5-17

1465 Bluebell Drive, NE
{(We now have petite and full sizes also)

55 MONTGOMERY NE -
UQUERQUE NM87109

FRANCINE COGEN
ASSOCIATE BROKER

HOME: (505) 298-8990

. Ann Marie Cale
Certified Public Accounmnt

MG

Income Tax Planning
Income Tax Retums
Business Consulting
Bookkeeping
Financial Staterments

293-1949

9101 Lynx Loop NE Albuquerque. NM 87122

General Housecleaning

Dependable and Honest
Free Estimates
References in Sandia Heights Area

LITA LARRANAGA

898-6464

@ (/l/la'z/é Ennis

(50%) 828-0612
PIANO SERVICE
EXPERT TUNING, REBUILDING AND SERVICE
32 YEARS IN THE NATION'S CAPITAL
KENNEDY CENTER AND WHITE HOUSE
7901 EAGLE ROCK AVE. N.E.
ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87122

B.S. 1N MusIC
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Judi’s Studio

(505) 296-4567

» FREE LANCE INTERIORS
* METALLIC LEAF PAINTINGS
» SILK DESIGNS

Judi Foster, Owner
28 Juniper Hill Ct. NE, Albuquerque, NM 87122

STATE FARM

@ STATE FARM INSURANCE COMPANIES
HOME OFFICES BLOOMINGTON, ILLINOIS

oD

INSURANCE
®

John N. Gabaldon
Agent

12700 San Rafael N.E, Suite 6-C

257 Juan Tabo, N.E.
Aibuguerque, New Mexico 87123

License No. 10020
VISA and MasterCharge accepted

North of Academy on Tramway Bus. (505) 293-9300
Albuquercue, Now Mexico 87122 Res. {505) 275-2636
(505) 296-3188
(505) 296-5552 (505) 298-0963
2 &ﬂ-@aﬂng/ Joe Santangelo It ancy Eckert J ohns
Jnc: :

Music Instructor - Piana Specialist

1823 Tramway Terrace Loop NE
Albuquergue, NM 87122

Picture It Framed

FINE CUSTOM FRAMING AND ART

Dealer for:

CHARLES FRACE

ELDORADO SQUARE #9
11200 Montgomery NE @ Albuquerque, NM 87111
{505) 298-6697

Pamela Wilson, N.T.S.
Natural Therapeutic Specialist

505-881-6202 \/\q
/—\
sports and

pregnancy massage
cranio sacral therapy
herbs and nutrition
Member A M.T.A.

GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH

“...you will find me, when you seek me with
your whole heart.” (Jer. 29:13)

Sunday Worship: Sunday School:
9:30 10:45
(Nursery Available)

On Eubank
Just South of Paseo del Norte
(823-9100)

AVOI11

]

Lotlons, cosmetics, tolletries...

Call

Serving WYNNE WOOD for

Sapdia 296-9203 free
Heights catalogue




1990-1991 ANNUAL REPORT

GOVERNMENT LIAISON COMMITTEE
Rodney Stewart, Director & Committee Chair

The principal role of the Government
Liaison Committee has been to keep the
Board informed on City, County, and
State governmental actions, hearings,
and planning which might impact upon
the quality of life in Sandia Heights.

High on the agenda of the Committee’s
priorities has been the monitoring of
Tramway Blvd. development. Commit-
tee Member Jo Ann Zembiec arranged
for Judith Phillips, noted expert on land-
scaping with native plants, to address the
Committee on landscaping possibilities
for Tramway Blvd. Ms Phillips is under
contract to Bohannan-Huston to provide
landscape design services for this road-
way. The tremendous interest in this
particular aspect of the Tramway Blvd.
improvement project led to the involve-
ment of the Sandia Heights Wildflower
Club, including club officers Mary
Colton and Bev Grady.

When County Commissioner Patricia
Cassidy contacted the Government Liai-
son Committee to request Sandia
Heights’ participation on a Tramway
Blvd. Landscaping Task Force, JoAnn
Zembiec, Bev Grady, and Mary Colton

volunteered their time and energy to
represent the interests of the Sandia
Heights community. Mary has since
become chairperson of this task force
which is now pursuing grant monies to
fund the Tramway Blvd. landscaping
project.

Committee Member Norm Mayer has
kept the Committee up-to-date on mat-
ters relating to the State Highway
Department and City Council and Com-
mittee Member James Smuda repre-
sented Sandia Heights on the Middle Rio
Grande Council of Governments’ Truck
Route Task Force. Lenora Austin,
member of the Govern-ment Liaison
Committee and also Vice President ofthe
SHHA Board, served as the community’s
representative with the National Park
Service and organized a meeting with the
parkservice and SandiaHeights residents
regarding new foothills trails.

In his position as Director of New
Development and Member of the Gov-
ernment Liaison Committee, Bob Wil-
liams has performed an invaluable serv-
ice to the community by keeping the
SHHA Board abreast of the planned

Primrose Pointe development on the
west side of Tramway Bivd. Bob also has
played a key role in lobbying for passage
of a County Parks Ordinance that would
lay the groundwork for creation of a
much-needed County park in our area.

In short, no volunteer on this Commit-
tee has“leaned on his /her oars.” They all
deserve your thanks and support! ,

The Committee’s final action this year
has been to plan, draft, and present to the
SHHA Boarda concept and implementa-
tion plan for -restructuring the
Association’s Board of Directors to af-
ford representation by district. The ob-
jective of this restructuring plan is to
enhance dialogue between the commu-
nity and the Board thereby making the
Board more responsive to the community
and the community more aware of issues
before the Board which mayimpact upon
residents” quality of life.

The plan has been approved, and we
now have 12 representative districts.
With the cooperation of all our residents,
I am confident it will be an overdue
“squirt of oil on our rusty machinery.”
Thanks for your support.

Research and deliberation culminated
in the implementation of a Sandia
Heights Recycling Program during 1990,

After telephone surveying Sandia
Heights residents and considering vari-
ous alternatives for recycling, the Com-
mittee arranged with the City of Al-
buquerque for pick up of recyclable
materials by City truck with cash pro-
ceeds going to the Association. The City
offered and the Commitiee accepied a
pick up schedule of once a month on the

RECYCLING
Bill Heflin, Director & Committee Chair

fourth Saturday, with collection hours
from 9 a.m. to 12 noon.

Arrangements were made with Pat
Nunn, the owner of Quail Run Center, to
use the center’s parking lot for collec-
tions. Recycling Saturdays started on the
fourth Saturday of November, 1990.
Since December was skipped because of
inclement weather, seven successful re-
cycling days were held during the 1990-91
fiscal year.

We have collected many truckloads of

auminum cans; steel/tin cans; newspa-
pers; kraft papers; class one and two
plastic bottles; clear, green, and brown
glass bottles. Totalreceipts were $476.65
through June, 91; expenses for trailer
rental and flyer printing were $52 for a
net income of $424.65.

The Recycling Committee has gradu-
ally expanded throughout the months.
By the end of June, the Committee had
expanded to 22 official members and sev-
eral spouse- assistants.

Sandia Heighth Homeowness hroeiation
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The SHHA Parks & Recreation Com-
mittee kicked off its activities during the
summer of 1990 through the active par-
ticipation of the following members:
Rainer and Cathy Schelp, Rich and
Jeanne Bando, Paul and Lisa Stewart, Ed
Whitten, and Stephanie Brinker.

The accomplishments listed below are
the result of the Committee’s efforts over
the past 12 months.

*Planned and executed a successful

Holiday lights contest.

*Repaired, revamped, and relocated
existing park equipment including
installing new tecter-totter seats, re-
pairing backstop and swings, relocat-
ing bench and picnic table, and coor-
dinating replacement by the Sandia
Peak Tram Co. of the broken park
gate.

*Researched, evaluated, purchased,
and installed new playground equip-

PARKS & RECREATION

Rainer Schelp, Director & Committee Chair

ment for the park including all mate-
rials for site preparation. Coordi-
nated approval of the new equipment
with the Sandia Pueblo via the Sandia
Peak Tram Co.

*Maintained the park from February
through April, 1991 following the ter-
mination of the Association’s mainte-
nance contract, resulting in a signifi-
cant savings for the SHHA.

*Made a commitment to the SHHA
Board to save the Association 15% in
water and maintenance costs during
1991. To date, the Park Committee
has saved $2,200 in water and mainte-
nance costs, representing a 48% sav-
ings over this same time period last
year.

*Implemented a marketing program
for the park including GRIT articles
and personal contact.

*Revised contract, accepted bids, and
evaluated four maintenance contrac-

tors. Selected Heads Up mainte-
nance company and initiated a main-
tenance contract on May 1, 1991.

*Developed and implemented new
park reservation and usage policies
and a fee schedule for park usage by
groups and teams.

“Conducted park dedication and
baseball games at 1991 SHHA
Spring Fling.

The SHHA Parks & Recreation Com-
mittee faces many challenges ahead in
such areas as park maintenance and
improvements, sccurity measures to re-
duce theft and vandalism, clarification of
authorized hiking trails in Sandia
Heights to increase community aware-
ness and irail use and decrease illegal
trespass across private property, lobby-
ing for a County park in our area. Why
not joinus? We need your time, energy,
and support.

During the past 12 months, the main
emphasis in the legal area of the SHHA’s
activities has been the re-organization of
the Covenant Support Program in Sandia
Heights.

For a number of years, the Association
had been relying on the Sandia Peak
Tram Co. to provide monitoring and
clerical services on a paid contract basis
for the SHHA’s Covenant Support Pro-
gram. The Tram Co.’s decision in Janu-
ary, 1991 to no longer provide these serv-
ices made covenant support even more of
a priority issue for the Sandia Heights
Homeowners Association.

As cveryone knows, the SHHA is a
volunteer organization which depends on
the community’s residents for many
things, including covenant enforcement.
Through an active recruitment program
in the area of covenant support, we now
have a number of volunteers to assist with
covenant inspections and have imple-
mented a more efficient and effective
procedure for covenant enforcement, In

LEGAL ISSUES

Louis R. Mande, Director & Legal Advisor

the past several months, we have suc-
ceeded in correcting a number of long
standing covenant violations. I anticipate
that the new district representation sys-
tem for the SHHA Board of Directors
will make covenant monitoring more of a
neighborhood program, with input pro-
vided by the Legal Committee and the
Board of Directors.

The Legal Committee’s major project
for the coming year will be an attempt to
simplify the existing and diverse Dec-
larations of Restrictions (covenants)
throughout the Sandia Heights commu-
nity. Presently there is a different set of
covenants for each subdivision (30 at
present) in Sandia Heights. No two of
them are exactly the same, and some are
twentyyearsold. Theresultis that Sandia
Heights' residents living across the street
from each other may have entirely differ-
ent covenants controlling their proper-
ties.

The Legal Committee will be prepar-
ing a set of covenants which we hope will
include all of the best provisions that

presently appear in some of the cove-
nants, and possibly some new provisions.
If approved by the Board an attempt will
be made, pursuant to the present cove-
nants, to have the new covenants voted
upon and incorporated into each subdivi-
sion in Sandia Heights. The result would
be a uniform set of covenants in Sandia
Heights which would help eliminate the
current problems with ambiguous,
vague, and outdated covenant provisions.
Hopefully, this would contribute to more
harmonious living in our neighborhood.

PLEASE NOTE
SHEA Directors and Commiztes Chairs
who contributed to this Annual Repor:
were respansidie for the areas listed
during the fiscal year emding June
30, 1991. The newly elected Board
members ang tneir areas of responsi-
piilty will be listed in the scon-to-
be-reieased 1951-32 Resigen:s
Directory., Or members may caii the
{

SHHA office (275-911%) for up to dale
information,
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The Sandia Heights-North Albuquer-
que Acres area is projected to have the
largest growth rate for the entire North-
east heights over the next few years, For
example, during the month of April some
344 new permits were granted for con-
struction of single family residences in
North Albuquerque Acres east of
Eubank.

This trend is expected to continue and
should pose no serious problems due to
the low zoning density of one single
family dwelling unit (DU) on one acre or
larger lots. Problems are likely to arise,
however, with higher density urban de-
velopments that can create concerns in
the areas of public safety, noise /air pollu-
tion along Tramway Blvd., potential loss
of views, over-crowded schools, etc.

One such proposed development,
Primrose Pointe, created enough con-
cern among residents that the North
Albuquerque Sandia Heights Coalition
(NASHC) was formed to represent the
interests of both our communities. This
coalition succeeded in getting a denial of
the development’s master plan when it
came before the Bernalillo County
Commission. However, the Primrose
Pointe developer, S&S Associates, has

NEW DEVELOPMENT

Bob Williams, Director & Committee Chair

appealed the Commission’s decision and
the NASHC is expected to stand in oppo-
sition to the master plan as it currently is
written.

Even though the North Albuquerque
Acres Neighborhood Association has
actively - opposed the Primrose Pointe
development,the SHHA Board of Direc-
tors voted to maintain a neutral position
and to keep residents informed about the
development as well as the activities of
the NASHC. The Sandia Heights GRIT
newsletter will continue to keep our resi-
dents informed on this and other pro-
posed developments. SHHA members
who wish to express their views on New
Development issues should contact their
district representative on the
Association’s Board of Directors, myself
or another member of the NASHC, or
the appropriate County office or official.

There are several Albuquerque, Ber-
nalillo County, State, and Federal offices
which have, and will continue to have, a
direct impact on our lifestyles and pocket
books. It’s critical for Sandia Heights to
actively monitor all government agencies
to assure that our interests and concerns
are fairly addressed.

Some ongoing concerns for the coming
year are as follows: Use of Tramway
Blvd. byheavy trucks; speed, noise and air
pollution along Tramway Blvd.; com-
mercial zoning and special use and zon-
ing change requests for parcels of land on
Tramway Blvd. and Paseo del Norte;
flood control throughout our entire area;
landscaping issues; groundwater protec-
tion; the specter of annexation by the
City.

High on the list of concerns and priori-
ties is the extreme demand and need for
a County park and public playing field in
our area. It’s a paradox that the Sandia
Heights community, with one of the high-
est incomes per capita in the entire State,
lacks adequate facilities for its adults and
youth to practice and play soccer and
baseball and participate in other family
and recreational activities. It seems our
community must send its children off to
play at the City’s parks like a bunch of
gypsies while our tax dollars are speat in
other areas of the County.

The New Development Committec
will continue to monitor these and other
arcas of concern. It’s a rewarding but
very challenging job in need of volun-
teers. Why not get involved!

COVENANT SUPPORT

Lenora Austin, SHHA Board Vice President & Covenant Committee Chair

For many years, the Sandia Heights
Homeowners Association has accepted
the very difficult task and responsibility
for covenant enforcement in Sandia
Heights and with varying degrees of suc-
cess. Historically, the success of the
Association’s covenant program has
been determined by a homeowner’s or
tenant’s willingness to voluntarily comply
with the covenants.

However, in January, 1991 the Board
of Directors approved and implemented
a new proactive procedure (o encourage
and attain covenant compliance. The
procedure begins with a letter from the
Covenant Support Chair notifying the
resident that a possible covenant viola-
tion exists and culminates with the refer-
ral of long term violations to the SHHA
attorney for possible legal action. To
date, the new procedure has achieved

compliance in a number of cases, some
which had been receiving violation no-
tices for five years.

Covenant inspection tours of the vari-
ous subdivisions are a new and primary
function of the Covenant Support Com-
mittee. Six volunteers comprising the
Committee have been performing
monthly inspection tours throughout the
community and submitting reports for
possible implementation of the violation-
notification process. But the sheer quan-
tity of units and different versions of the
Declarations of Restrictions (30 at pres-
ent) make the entire process of covenant
monitoring and complhance more com-
plicated and confusing.

We have high hopes that the recently
approved Board restructuring intorepre-
sentative districts will help improve this

covenant enforcement process. The
Board has felt for some time that many
covenant problems are linked to a lack of
information and communication regard-
ing covenant issues. By creating Board
representation districts, the residents in
each subdivision will have a pcrsonal
contact on the SHHA Board to further
discuss and clarify any covenant prob-
lems and 1ssues.

Copies of the applicable Declaration of
Restrictions (covenants) are now mailed
out to cach new Sandia Heights resident
in their official New Resident’s Packet.
However, residents whomoved in during
the time period when covenants were not
mailed out or who lost their covenants
may contact the SHHA office to receive
another copy ($1 charge to cover copying
and postage).
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ARCHITECTURAL

REVIEW
Andres Viamonte, Director &
Committee Chair
Evelyn Nicely, Director
Ray Wood, Director
Rab Freeman, Director

Besides the usual proliferation of
fences and walls, swimming pools,
additions, and patios, the SHHA
Architectural Review Committee
reviewed and approved the plans for 13
new homes in Sandia Heights during the
past 12 months.

The clerical and administrative
assistance of Sherry Lombana, the
SHHA Execcutive Assistant, enabled the
Committee to revise a number of forms
and develop a set of instructions to clarify
the review and approval process for
contractors and Sandia Heights
residents.  The Committee also
developed and implemented a new fee
schedule that better reflects and
compensates the SHHA for the review
and approval time required for each
proposed construction or renovation
project.

Based upon the recommendation of
the SHHA Legal Advisor, Lou Mande,
the Committee also revised a number of
policies and procedures and formalized
the procedures relating to review and
approval, compliance inspections,
variances, and an official course of action
for handling covenant violations.

Even with the best of forms, policies,
and procedures, the true success of the
Architectural Review Committee still
depends on the residents and “would be”
residents of Sandia Heights; their sense
of community pride and cooperation;
and their willingness tc compromise and
comply with the spirit and intent of the
covenants in each particular subdivision.

Special thanks to Evelyn Martin who
served on the Board of Directors and the
Architectural Committee during part of
thisfiscal year and all of the residents who
made this difficult but necessary task
easier through their cooperation and
willing compliance with the covenants.

FINANCIAL REPORT
C. Andy Anderson, SHHA Treasurer 1989-91

The SHHA ends the year much like last year -- solidly in the black.

With the 1990-91 fiscal year now history, we close out the year with a $17,000
balance.

Even though last year we added $6,000 to our balance; this year sees us taking more
than $10,000 out of the treasury. While income has maintained last year’s pace,
expenses have been considerably higher.

Contributing to the year’s higher expense level are the following: New park
equipment which was offset somewhat by lower park maintenance costs; higher
lawyer fees reflecting a more consistent approach to covenant enforcement; 12 full
months of service and increased hours on the part of the SHHA Exccutive Assistant;
purchase of a computer, printer, and software for the Association,

It has been my pleasure to serve as your treasurer and member of the Board of
Directors for the past three years. I have enjoyed working with a great team of
volunteer professionals who care enough about our unique community to generously
donate their time and effort.

FINANCIAL SUMMARY**
Cash At Beginning Of Period (7/1/90) $27.679.67
Income/Expenses (7/90-6/91}
Total Income $55,414.67
Total Expenses $ 66.087.08
Net For Period $(10,672.41)
Cash At End Of Period (6/30/91) $ 17,007.26

DUES ALLOCATION {Percentage of SHHAdues spent over income received in each cost center):

Cost Centers Net %
Parks & Recreation (Sandia Heights Park) 50.5%
Communications (GRIT Newsletter, Residents Directory) 14.4%
Covenant Enforcement (Covenant Violation Letters, Legal

Fees, Architectural Review) 29.5%
Direct Services (New Member Recruitment, Spring Fling, Holiday Bazaar) 13.8%

Administrative (Office Supplies/Equipment, Photocopies, Postage, Phone, Taxes) 23.1%
130.8%*

* Amount spent over income received was covered by the cashreserve from the 1989-90 fiscal
year, .

** SHHA members who would like to receive a copy of the Treasurer's Report for the full fiscal
year may call the SHHA office (275-9112). One will be mailed to you free of charge.

DIRECT SERVICES

Sara Warford, Director & Committee Chair

Twelve neighborhood coffecs were organized and publicized bythe SHHA thisycar
under the leadership of Connie Krelle. The coffees are a traditional favorite among
the community’s residents (SHHA members and nonmembers alike) as a time to
meet and greet new residents in the community and visit with “old” fricnds.

Lucy Russell served as General Chair of the annual SHHA Holiday Bazaar to
benefitthe District 5 County Volunteer Fire Department. Thanks tothe contributions
of the participating artists -- along with the efforts of Lucy and many volunteers -- the
bazaar raised $476.76 for the fire department.

Beautiful weather and the newly installed park equipment contributed to the
success of the annual SHHA Spring Fling Picnic on Memorial Day. Some 200
attendees enjoyed the games, pinatas, and delicious charcoal brotied hamburgers and

hotdogs.



Page 11

f e//é’ @ty / phts 0[/“0#( fa«a& //eyét‘s’ /

. $6 3 Million 1990 Sales
~ « One of TOP TEN Realtors in Albuquerque |
L. Sandla Helghts Resxdent & Nelghbor |

UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT
IT'S A DIFFERENCE IN ATMOSPHERE. Here, colors are bright |§
and teachers are warm. Messages are positive and the thrill of self'discoveryis §
always in the air.

IT'S A DIFFERENCE IN PHILOSOPHY. We believe children

learn by doing. Creative arts, computers, foreign language, and field trips are
just a sampling of what a day might entail.

IT'S A DIFFERENCE IN RESULTS. Children discover their own

potential and maximize it - their pride is obvious.

aff Hatlos |n New‘ M_ex_m

SHA s 2 Non Profit Corporaton 29 2 5 8 5 5 Under New Management‘

At Tramway and San Rafael, North of Academy in the Quail Run Center
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We're Running Hot and Cold

Pick yourseason! Right now, when it comes to savings,
FLAIG'S FIREPLACE & PATIO is running hot and cold

- 2|
Hot Pre-Season Savings...
On In-Stock Fireplace Screens, Accessories,

Tools, Grates and Baskets, 6as Logs

.'

FLAIG’S FIREPLACE & PATIO , your store for all seasons
FLAIG'S Quality & Service Our Cornerstone
FEStace 298.74/47
PATIO .
SHOP Since 1962 @ EUBANK & CANDELARIA
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Living With The Natives

A number of people have asked me
about Plants vs. Rabbits. Since I've been
engaged in this trial for several years, I'll
stick my neck out and submit this article
in the hope it may be helpful to others
with rabbit problems.

In NewMexico, we have some wonder-
ful natives, but it takes a lot of doing to
both grow native plants and invite the
native animals in, as well. In our dry
country, they’re hungry and thirsty, and
our garden plants, native or not, look like
a wonderful lunch to them. Here in the
foothills of Albuquerque we engage in a
constant battle of wits with our most
frequent wild visitors, the cottontails and
jack rabbits.

My friends who know about these
things say there is NOTHING rabbits
won’t eat when they are hungry enough.
Periods of drought are especially tough.
To discourage the little darlin’s, protect
new plants ‘til they grow up and toughen
up. (Chicken wire will do the job, but it
can only be used on a short term basis
while plants are toughening up due to the
covenant restriction prohibiting all types
of wire fences.) Young and tender means
salad for all creatures, especially when
you’re watering a lot to make them grow.

In spite of the attack of the long ears,
there are some things that seem to go on
flourishing outside our fenced areas,
which mean they are (1) drought resis-
tant and (2) low on the rabbit consump-
tion list. You will notice that for the most
part the list consists of plants with spines
or bitter taste. Most of these plants are
relatively easy to obtain now, particularly

THEVIEW FROM JACKRABBIT HILL

from the native plant nurseries. (N indi-
cates New Mexico native.)

SHRUBS

Rhus trilobata {(N) Lemonade bush.
Nice fall color.

Rhus glabra (N) Smooth sumac, good
fallcolor. Tryforlaceleaf variety, espe-
cially nice,

Sages (N) Artimisia filifolia, artimisia
frigida, artemisia tridenta

Fallugia paradoxia (N) Apache plume.
Dalea scoparia (N) Broom dalea, for
sand.

Junipers

Lilacs

Barberries

Hollies

PERENNIALS

Penstemons, desert varieties: P. angus-
tifolivs, p. palmeri, P. pseudo-

spectabilis, P, pinifolius, P. ambiguus
(for sand). P. strictus and P. whip-

Maxmillian daisies (N) Fall bloomer,
give LOTS of room.

Salvia azurea (N) Big blue sage.

Red hot pokers

Yuccas

Hesperaloe - Texas red aloe
Poliomentha incana (N) Rosemary or
bush mint, blue flowers.

Berlandia lyrata (N) Chocolate flower.
Spurge. This seeds itself; be prepared.
Baileya multiradiata (N) Desert mari-
gold.

Zinnia grandiflora (N) Desert zinnia.
Liatris punctata (N) Gayfeather.

Psilostrophe _tagetina (N) Paper-
flower.

Daylilies. They eat them when emerg-
ing in early spring but tend to leave
them alone afterwards.

Some plants that are in carly trial
stages but so good so far: Buddleia,

carapteris (blue spirea) and potentilla
fructicosa. Pleaselet me knowif you have

pleanus, rabbits cut back but not out.
Bearded iris

plants to add or subtract!
-- Jean Heflin

Sandia Heights _
Wildflower Club

On July 16, Wildflower Club
members went on a herb and
medicinal plant tour in the Zuni
Mountains near Ramah, Necw
Mexico. The group was led by
Micque Hendrix of Ramah, a noted
herbalist and instructor in
identifying native medicinal plants.
Club members learned that many of
these medicinal herbs grow right in
our own backyards.

A familypicnic on August 17inthe
Manzano Mountains is the next
scheduled activity. Club members
have been invited to a private, 80-
acremountain retreat complete with
two waterfalls.

For more information on club
activities, call Bev Grady at 275-
0798. Membership is $5 per family

per year.

Foothills Trail

Continued from page 1

national forest is both illegal and incon-
siderate of the rights of your neighbors.
However since the main purpose for
entering the national forest is exercise
and recreation, why not put on your ten-
nis shoes and really give yourself a work-
out bywalking orbiking to Cedar HillRd.
or Simms Park Rd.

If this is simplymore exercise than your
body can tolerate, you candrive and park
your car at the Elena Gallegos Picnic
Area, Sandia Heights Park, or the Sandia
Peak Tram terminal. NO parking will be
permitted at the end of Cedar Hill Rd. or
on Honeysuckle.

Both the Sandia Heights Homeowners
Association and the Sandia Ranger Dis-
trict are in the process of updating the
trail maps to show both new and existing
trails and to obliterate undesirable and
illegal user paths. The new Sandia
Heights map should be available in the
near future and the ranger’s map hope-

fully will be ready this fall.
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“Your plans or mine?”’

MAGNUM HOMES

Lic. 16428
New Homes, Additions,
~ Remaodel, Rerair,
Garages. Hot Tubs & More
Flat Bid or Cost Plus

DAVE WERNICKE, Owner

296-2973
£262-962

e BILLYE GAMSBY

Reaftor

U The Vaughan Company
Realtors

BUS. (505) 296-4841
RES. (505) 298-2189
V. PAGER 768-8208

1804 JUAN TABO BLYD,, N.E.
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87112

Mark Napolin

The pro from Transamerica,

A Transamerica general agent is a
professional. Someone who can help
you determine what you need to
protect your family. And help you plan
for the future.

Transamerica Life Companies has a reputation for security
and stability in the life insurance industry. But at
Transamerica, life insurance is just the tip of the Pyramid. We
also offer non-qualified, tax—deferred annuities, and pension
and retirement plans for individuals and businesses of all
sizes. Plus we're one of the largest IRA providers in the
insurance industry. :

Soif you're thinking about the best way to protect your family,
and you’re ready to start planning for the future, call the pro
from Transamerica.

Mark J. Napolin, CLU, ChFC
General Agent

Abugee M 87100 - TRANSAMERICA
505-621.7130 .. LIFE COMPANIES

1-800-288-1165
FAX: 505-821-7203

Transamerica Occidental Life Insurance Company
Transamerica Life Insurance and Annutiy Company

THE POWER OF THE PYRAMID IS WORKING FOR YOU.™

ONE WORLD,
UNITED IN PEACE

If you believe world peace is possible, you
would be interested in reading “THE PROMISE
OF WORLD PEACE" published by the Baha'i
Faith.  This document outlines a specific plan
to achieve world peace. It has been presented
to almost all Heads of State in the world,
including President Reagan, and to congressmen,
mayors, university presidents and other prominent
people in the United States. To obtain a free
copy call 293-1845.

The Baha'i Faith is a world religion representing
millions of people on the planet.

Donations are not accepted.

COMMITTEE REVISES RECYCLABLES LIST

“With seven months’ experience handling materials for recy-
cling, Recycling Saturdays have become the modern equivalent
of the “village well,” reports Bill Heflin, SHHA’s Recycling
Program Director. “It’s a great chance to meet, speak to our
neighbors and visit, no matter how briefly.”

After several attempts to broaden the list of recyclables, the
Recycling Committee had to drop tin/steel cans and colored
glass and is now collecting only those materials that the City will
take. Following is a list of currently acceptable recyclables:

Aluminum Cans. Please crush them flat to reduce the bulk.

Newspapers. Please bundle them or insert them into paper
sacks and discard the advertising inserts on coated papers.

Kraft Paper Boxes. Please bundle them flat. Cereal boxes or
boxes with coated paper covers are not accepted.

Clear Glass Bottles or Jars. Please rinsc them and remove
tops or rings. You need not remove paper labels.

Types One and Two Plastic Bottles. Rinsc and remove tops
and rings. Ifin doubt, look inside the “recycling triangle” on the
bottom of the bottle. If it has a one or two inside, we’ll take it.

Residents are requested not to leave recyclables at the recy-
cling collection point at Quail Run Center if the City trucks are
not there or if a member of the Recycling Committee is not
present. It’s imperative that the appearance and cleanlincss of
Quail Run Center be maintained at all times.

Janey Brink, member of the SHHA Board of Directors, has
agreed to serve as Co-Chair of the Recycling Committec along
with Bill Heflin. Residents are urged to call Janey at 291-8910
if interested in joining this hard-working group of voluntecrs.
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Sandia Heights Reaffirms
Truck Route Agreement

The interests of the Sandia Heights community were well
represented at a July 17 meeting of the Urban Area Truck
Route Task Group by Cleve Matthews, Land Operations
Manager with the Sandia Peak Tram Co., along with a number
of individual Sandia Heights residents.

As Matthews stated at the meeting, since 1976 the develop-
ment of Sandia Heights by the Sandia Peak Tram Co. has been
predicated on the fact there would be no through truck traffic
on Tramway Blvd. This was based on the 1976 approval by the
Bernalillo Board of County Commissioners of the Sandia
Heights Master Plan which included the dedication of 44 feet of
additional right of way on the west side of Tramway Blvd, from
San Antonio St. north to the Sandia Pueblo boundary.

The Sandia Peak Tram Co. dedicated the additional right of
way -- which amounted to approximately 10 acres -- without
compensation under an agreement with the County that the
additional 44 feet would be used to create a hiking, bicycling,
and pedestrian path. A second condition was that Tramway
Blvd. north of Montgomery would be signed “No Through
Truck Traffic”. In the event these conditions were not honored,
then the 44 feet of right of way would revert back to the Tram
Co.

The design of Tramway Blvd. improvements (currently under
construction) from Montgomery north to Paseo del Norte has
incorporated the hiking, biking, and pedestrian path. The
SHHA Board of Directors has high hopes that Tramway Blvd.
north of Montgomery will be designated “No Through Truck
Traffic” in accordance with the 1976 agreement and that this
portion of Tramway has finally and permanentlybeen removed
from the list of possible alternative truck routes.

Support Your
Grit Advertisers!

SHHA
-Community Coffees

Meet new neighbors and see “old” friends at the
community coffees. Mark your calendar and notify
your hostess if you plan to attend so that she can plan
accordingly! Call Beth Stoll at 296-4504 if you would
like to have a coffee or if you need a ride.

Everyone is welcome!

Wednesday, August 21
10 a.m. - 12 noon
at the home of Connie Krelle
965 Antelope Ave.
299-0116

Wednesday, September 11
10 a.m. - 12 noon
at the home of Alice Filteau
9104 Lynx Loop
293-8381

Wednesday, October 16
10 a.m. ~ 12 noon
at the home of Lisa Stewart
2 Juniper Hill Rd.
206-9730

Wednesday, November 20
10 a.m. - 12 noon
at the home of Rab Freeman
131 Big Horn Ridge Ct.
296-2977

Special thanks to Eileen Ryan and Jane Stabler
who hosted our coffeesin June and July.

s Edward D. Jones & Co.’

Member New York Stock nc. and tvesstor [

Sandia Heights Resident

WARREN AKERSON
INVESTMENT REPRESENTATIVE

9200 MONTGOMERY BLVD. NE
ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87111

Bus. (505) 2928484

About Ya the Price of "Coatings”

STUCCO SERVICES
DEPENDABLE WORKMANSHIP

W. DAN SHELTON
8021 ROMA N.E.
LIC. NO: 12014

266-3409
DAY OR NITE
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Prince of

Peace
Catholic
Community

Saturday Mass: 6:00 PM

Sunday Masses:
9:00 & 10:15 AM and 5:30 PM

12509 Hollywood NE
1 block west of Tramway Boulevard
and 1 block north of Paseo del Norte
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KIP*S KORNER

COMMENTS, UPDATES, AND DISCUSSION

BY YOUR STATE REPRESENTATIVE KIP NICELY

Please allow me to reintroduce myself to those of you who | currently serve but
may not know personally. My name is Kip Nicely, and | am in my 1st term as your State
Representative (District 31). In an effort to reach out to and with you, this will be my
first of a regular series of legislative updates to keep you abreast of how our tax dollars
are being spent up at the “Merry Roundhouse” in Sante Fe.

Also, | will be providing a commentary on topical issues, and explain how your
involvement can make a difference. Our District is and should be one of the leaders in
our community. | am personally proud of the many citizens who have donated their
time, earnings, and goodwlil to community programs ranging from elderly care to
economic development/recruitment to open space preservation to the local PTA
groups. You are the catalyst of our society’s daily improvement.

Before | begin on the State level, a few comments on the Tramway lmprovement/
Expansion Project may heip. | have received alot of calls in regards to the detour
through Sandia Heights South enroute to the Elena Gallegos Park. The reason that
many of you may have had a difficult time finding which agency to reach regarding the
project is that it “ is a city munlicipal effort being funded with federal dollars, using
state workers and administered through the county!” Folks, we can’t get oo many
more layers than that!! | have had numerous discussions with not only the project
engineer (to ensure more speed limit, slow, and caution signs are posted), but also
the law enforcement stafts (10 provide increased securlty) in an attempt to make this
transition as smooth as possible. This detour is anticipated to last thru Jan-Feb 1992.

OK, back to the Merry Roundhouse. The 1991 Legislative Session (60 days)
ended in a most serendipitus fashion, but the taxpayers stiil ended up with the short
end of the stick (again, naturally). The good news is that (1) we could have been hurt
much worse than we were (2) let's count our lucky stars that our State mandates a
balanced budget, and we are not spending beyond our means and ending up with
huge deficits like most States (Texas, $5.5 billion, California, $12 billion, the list goes
on and on), or the epitome of fiscal foolishness, our federal budget deficit. New taxes
and tees (to the tune of $17 million) were imposed on local government, horsemen,
insurance, and the biggest stinker of them all--taxes on out-of-state municipal bonds.
Also, we saw the implementation of new social programs which sent the weifare load
to a new high from an aiready all-time high, anti-business measures continually
introduced, and the regional fat hangs in on House Bill 2 with nine (9) pork projects
headed by the monument to Onate at a cost of $750,000 ( this is economic
development???).

There appeared to be a feeling in the majority camp that any programs put in
place by the former Republican administration had to go. As a result, the whole 21st
Century initiative went down the tubes. This was the only truly innovative program in
education that this state has tried in decades.

Finally, U'd like to ask, if you have not already, to piease become involved with our
community at some level, and we can solve probiems with a collective effort. Please
feel free to call me anytime (292-5577) if you need state or legisiative help.and thank
you for giving me the opportunity to represent you in our District.




Non—Commercial Advertising

Ads in this section are published free and are accepted only from members of the Sandia Heighrs Homeowners Association. Non-commercial ads

are limited to Services (babysitting, ouse/pet sitting, vard care); For Sale (secondhand household items); Lost/Found; and Wanted. Ads in other

categories are accepted at the discretion of the newsferter staff. Service ads will run throughout the calendar year, unless cancelled by the advertiser.
All other ads must be renewed each issue. Call 275-9112 10 renew your ad.

Lost/Found

FOUND CHILD’S HAT at SHHA Spring Fling
picnic on May 27 at Sandia Heights Park. Calil
SHHA office at 275-9112.

Services

AAA BABY SITTER. house sitter. pet sitter.
Please call Michelle Munson at 299-1400.
Experienced. references.

ALLAROUND GOOD QUALITY WORK. I do
all sorts of odd jobs such as baby sitting. yard

work. pet care. etc. Call Marcus Aaron (age 13)
at 298-3843.

BABY SITTER for children. pets. or plants.
Experienced. responsible with references.
Please call Elisabeth (Izzy) Brown at 299-5560.

BABY SITTER. Thirteen year old who loves
kids. Call Laura Christopher at 293-7232.

CARING AND EXPERIENCED BABY
SITTER. I am responsible and caring and have
references. Took Red Cross baby sittingcourse.
Call Meredith Goodman (age 13) at 294-8222

EXPERIENCED AND RELIABLE BABY
SITTER and house sitter when you are out of
town, 1 do plants. animals. walk dogs. and other
jobs. and I'm experienced with babies. Call
Karen Truesdell (age 15) at 293-5451.

EXPERIENCED BABY SITTERS. plant
waterers. etc. Tamara Eyer. age 17. and Jamie
Eyer. age 15. Call 298-4288.

EXPERIENCED BABY SITTER. Enjoysinfants
and young children. If you're looking for a fun
baby sitter that your children will ask for again
and again, call Shanna McGee (age 13) at 299-
0661. References available.

GOINGAWAYFROM HOME? Iwillwateryour
plants. take care of your animals. and let you
leave worry free. I am a responsible
Albuquerque Academy senior and Sandia
Heights resident. Call Aaron at 294-8464.

GOING OUT OF TOWN and nced a house
sitter? Someone to pull your weeds? Mow your
lawn? Take care of your dogs? Call Richard
Truesdell, age 13. at 293-5451 (reliable and
caring).

HOUSE SITTER. Responsible 14 year old will
care for house. pets. plants. and yard. Will walk
friendly dogsand playwith pets while house sitting.
Call 298-8451.

HOUSE SITTER. Responsibie UNM student will
take care of your home. children. pets. plants. etc.
Sandia Heights house sitting references available.
Christel Foster 296-4567.

HOUSE SITTER wili take care of your house.
plants. kids. etc. while you're out of town.
Responsible. reliable UNM student and Sandia
Heights resident. References available. Contact
Erin at 275-0459.

HOUSE SITTING. College student. resident of
Sandia Heights. Reliable. references. Call Ann
Piasecki at 296-1342.

HOUSE CARE SERVICE including house plant
watering: outside watering: mail and newspaper:
feedingcats. dogs. and fish (no snakes). The prices
vary depending on services. Experienced. Call
Todd Randall at 298-2695.

LIGHT HAULING AND CLEANING of garage/
storage areas. Call John at 296-1342.

NEED A BABY SITTER? Call Jenny Fisher (age
14)ar294-0264. Experienced and reliable! Areyou
goingout of town? Ican take care of your pets and
house.

NEED AN EXPERIENCED BABY SITTER? Call
Jennifer Kosse (age 15) at 293-5096. Will water
plants. take care of dogs. take in mail. etc. Have
worked as councilor-in-training at the YMCA.

NEED HELP WITH POOL MAINTENANCE?
CallBen Wright (age 14) at 298-3361. Qualitywork
from 3 years of home pool and hot tub
management. Also available for yard work. baby
sitting, and house sitting.

PET AND CHILD LOVERwill take care of your
pets and kids. 1 will walk and wash or feed and
water your furry. feathered. and finned friends.
Orbabysit. I have lots of experience in both and
have taken the Red Cross baby sitting course.
Call Jennifer Atkins (age 14) at 292-0621.

PET LOVER AND HOUSE KEEPER. Do you
need your petswatked and /or fed each day? Cail
on Jeff Fisher at 294-0264. Iwill alsotake care of
your house and yard while you're away.

QUALITY KID CARE by caring kids. We don't
just baby sit. we entertain and help out. Just call
Jamieat 299-8803. Jenniferat293-1409. Heidi at
292-0930. Stacy at 293-4901.

RELIABLE,EXPERIENCED 13 yearold willdo
child sitting (age 3 and up). house watching.
outside watering. collecting mail and paper.
Contact Nathan (lives on Roadrunner Ln.) at
292-8792.

RELIABLE, RESPONSIBLE BABY SITTER.
Experienced with babies. Call Mary Richardson
at 298-3770.

YARD WORK, HOUSE SITTING, PET CARE,
etc. by experienced. rcsponsible 17 year old.
Truck available for hauling.  Call Jason
Eisenberg at 292-3666.

Z7Z7ZZ TERRIFIC TEENAGE TWOSOME
available forbaby sitting bambinas. Call Pamela
(age 17) or Naomi (age 15) Havien at 293-9253.

Wanted

BRIDETOBE? New parent? New citizen? Just
moved? Having a 25th or 50th wedding
anniversary? Welcome Wagon has a basket full
of useful gifts for you. Call Karrie at 275-3366.

HELP WITH IRONING WANTED. Working
lady needs occasional helpwith personal ironing,.

—

Ladies Daytime Bridge

SANDIA HEIGHTS BRIDGECLUB
Join Us for Bridge!

Couples Evening Bridge

3rd Monday 1st Saturday

4th Wednesday 2nd Saturday

2nd Thursday 4th Saturday

2nd Friday 1st Monday \ /
3rd Wednesday

Call 299-7878.
e,

There are new groups forming each week: if you would like to play
in any group or join a new group. call Sara Warford at 293-4367.




